Immanuel Lutheran School Home of the Eagles



417 High Ave. P.O. Box 448 Gaylord, MN 55334 507-237-2804

The school day begins at 8:25am and ends at 3:25pm

Lunch Menu: October 29 – November 2, 2018

Monday- Spanish rice hot dish, green beans, lettuce/spinach, pear sauce, hot buttered bread, milk **Tuesday-**Veggie beef soup, crackers, cauliflower, banana, butter/jelly sandwich, milk

Wednesday- Hot turkey/bun, corn, cole slaw, cuties, plain bread, milk

Thursday- French toast, sausage patties, sweet potatoes, broccoli, applesauce, milk

Friday- Pizza, carrots, refried beans, apple, milk
*C☺☺KIE DAY

ILS Calendar

October 31- End of Butter Braid Fundraiser

November 2 - End of 1st Quarter

November 4 - Daylight saving time ends

November 4-9th –Scholastic Book Fair

November 7-8 Parent/Teacher Conf. 3:45-7:30pm

November 12-Veterans Appreciation 2pm

November 20- Butter Braid delivery

November 21-23 – NO SCHOOL, Thanksgiving Break

November 27- Picture retake day

Chapel

It is wonderful to see the love for God and the veterans shown by the amount of money being collected each week in our chapel offerings. Last week's plus this week's offering amounted to a total of \$54.73 making the grand total of \$375.91. Let's continue to spread God's love!

Newsletter

No. 7, October 26, 2018 "God is our refuge & strength, a very present help in trouble."

www.ilsgaylord.org Immanuel@ilsgaylord.org

From the Principal's Office

Butter Braid orders and money are due to the office Wednesday, October 31st.

Students enjoyed carving pumpkins this week with their chapel buddies. They did an excellent job and were very creative. The pumpkins are now on display at Oak Terrace so that the residents there can enjoy them.

The students looked fabulous in their costumes today for the Fall Festival. Everyone had fun and won some candy.

We look forward to the end of the first quarter next Friday, so students should make sure they have everything turned in and ready for report cards. Attached is the conference schedule for families. If the time on the sheet is not good for your family please rearrange with your child's teacher.

Classroom News

Mrs. Selle's News: PreK 3 & Toddlers:

It's been a fun-filled week of pumpkins here in our PreK 3 class. We have been practicing holding our pencils, tracing pumpkin lines and making our own class pumpkin counting book. We talked about colors, numbers and read our book. We even got outside to play in the leaves with Mrs. Bernau and her class. Along with playing outside, we explored outdoor things in a sensory bin such as tree bark, leaves, cat tails and more. We played together and worked on using kind words like "please" and "thank you."

Anchored in Christ, Mrs. Selle, SSLC Director

Mrs. Bernau's News: PreK-4

In our Jesus time we took a closer look at how important families are. We all need to get along and serve our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Our story was about Joseph and his brothers. In many ways our classroom is like a family, and we are learning how to get along with each other. This week we worked on the theme of emotions/feelings with pumpkins. We made pumpkins with orange paper and paper plates. The children could express different feelings on their paper pumpkin. (Things like being happy, sad, mad, or scared.) The class had an amazing time working with their chapel buddies to carve pumpkins. The pumpkins were donated to Oak Terrace for the residents to enjoy. Our classroom enjoys reading. If you would like to be a Mystery Reader please contact Mrs. Bernau. We have a Mystery Reader come in once a month.

Seeking God for strength and wisdom for every day.

Mrs. Heine's News - Kindergarten

Mrs. Bernau

Another busy week at ILS! The children had fun with their chapel buddies on Wednesday when they carved pumpkins and save the seeds for Mrs. Peterson to roast for future lunches. Thank you, older children, Mrs. Scharf, and Eunie for making the day special. Another very special day was Friday and the Fall Carnival hosted by the 5-8th graders. We had a great time and appreciate your time, energy, and talents! Thanks so much again! We had to say good-bye to Frankie Grimm and her family this week as they are moving to Belle Plaine. We ask God's blessings on all of them. You will be missed.

We've been working with shapes in math. Some unusual ones we've studied are trapezoids, hexagons, and parallelograms. We've also been practicing writing our letters and numbers on marker boards. With practice we always improve. We took a nature walk to get leaves for leaf rubbings for our hallway scene. It's always exciting and surprising to notice God's wonderful creativity in each unique little leaf.

In His service, Mrs. Heine

Miss Goltermann's News: Gr. 1-2

We began our study on the 10 Commandments this week. We read about the time when God gave

them to Moses at Mt. Sinai. We saw how they help us remember to love and honor God and to love and respect each other. This week we also began memorizing the commandments. We are also learning about Martin Luther as we prepare for the Reformation Day on Oct. 31st. Our project for the week is making Luther's Seal with tissue paper. They are looking very nice! In other areas, we carved pumpkins on Wednesday and wrote about the experience in our journals. We continue to work on blending skills for reading. Math is about thermometers, scales, dimes and pennies, and double facts. The 1st graders were so excited to have math facts as homework! Can you believe it? Excitement for homework!

Blessings on your week! See you in worship and Sunday School on Sunday!

In Christ, Miss Goltermann

Miss Wenninger: Gr. 3-4

Hola! In class this week we discussed why it is important to learn more than one language. Some of those reasons include a future job and sharing God's Word. Therefore, we have started learning Spanish in our classroom. Each student has a personalized account on Duolingo. Students are able to learn at their own pace. Third and fourth grade also celebrated the fall season this week with pumpkin carving and the Fall Festival hosted by the upper grades. It is always fun doing activities with our chapel buddies and older role models.

In His Strength, Miss Wenninger

Mrs. Scharf's News: Gr. 5-8

Despite the fact that we were busy getting ready for the Fall Carnival, we managed to get work done, too! The 5-6th graders made a slide show of a Canadian province and presented it Thursday. It's fun to learn more about our neighbor to the north, Canada. The students are also busy working on their peace posters for an art assignment and also for the Lions' Club contest. Another opportunity this year is an essay for the VFW on "Why I Honor the American Flag." That fits in nicely with the 7-8th grade literature book, Nothing But the Truth. We learned more about the Egyptian pyramids in 7-8 history. The 5-6th graders were interested, too, because they are finishing a book called The Egypt Game.

Relying on God's strength, Mrs. Scharf

	·	